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Monsieur le Président, Madame la Directrice générale, 

distingués délégués,  

WŜ ǎǳƛǎ ƘŜǳǊŜǳǎŜ ŘŜ ǊŞŀŦŦƛǊƳŜǊ ǉǳŜ ƭΩŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ Řǳ /ŀƴŀŘŀ Ł 

ƭΩŞƎŀǊŘ ŘŜ ƭΩ¦b9{/h Ŝǎǘ ŀǳǎǎƛ ŦƻǊǘ ǉǳŜ ƭŜ ƧƻǳǊ ƻǴ 

ƭΩhǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀ ŞǘŞ ŎǊŞŞŜ ƛƭ ȅ ŀ тр ans. Je félicite la Directrice 

générale de ǎŀ ǊŞŞƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ Ŝǘ ƧŜ ƭΩŀǎǎǳǊŜ Řǳ ǎƻǳǘƛŜƴ 

indéfectible du Canada à lΩŞƎŀǊŘ ŘŜ son programme de 

transformation stratégique et de ƭΩŀƳōƛǘƛŜǳǎŜ {ǘǊŀǘŞƎƛŜ Ł 

ƳƻȅŜƴ ǘŜǊƳŜ ŘŜ ƭΩ¦b9{/hΦ
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Indigenous peoples, and will be active in advancing the goals 

of the UN Decade of Indigenous Languages.  

The upholding of human rights and fundamental freedoms 

must underpin all UNESCO activities, and be a central 

consideration when developing and implementing all 

standard-ǎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ¦b9{/hΩǎ fields of work.   

A good example is the Recommendation of the Ethics of 

Artificial Intelligence: an ambitious text which reinforces 

universal human rights as the basis for the development and 

use of AI systems.  As chair of the Freedom Online Coalition 

in 2022, Canada will further the implementation of the 

Recommendation while advocating for a feminist Internet 

that respects the rights of everyone and advances our shared 

vision centered on digital inclusion.  

UNES/hΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ media freedom, digital access and digital 

literacy is also essential.  This is why we are proud to support 

the amazing work of the Global Media Defence Fund. 
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With hate speech on the rise, much more remains to be done 

to advance the respect for and inclusion of all vulnerable 

populations, including LGTBQ2+ people, who are too often 

the victims of violence and discrimination.  We strongly 

ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ¦b9{/hΩǎ engagement in the fight against all forms 

of prejudice and discrimination, including anti-Semitism and 

islamophobia.    This type of dehumanization is what enables 

genocides ǘƻ ƻŎŎǳǊΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ¦b9{/hΩǎ 

‘Preventing genocide through education’ programme and we 

call upon other Member States to join with us in this effort.  

In education, girls have been disproportionately affected by 

the COVID pandemic.  ¢ƘŜ hǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŎǊǳŎƛŀƭ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ 

defend Afghan women’s and girls’ rights, particularly 

through its work in education, has been remarkable and must 

ōŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΦ LƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ƎƛǊƭǎΩ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƻǊƭŘǿƛŘŜΣ ŀƴŘ 

ensuring that ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƻƴ ƎŜƴŘŜǊ Ŝǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ 

rights is not lost, must be a priority if SDG4 is to be realised. 

UNESCO must also support Member States as they try to 

ensure continuity of education through the pandemic.   
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We are glad to see that the UNESCO Institute for Statistics in 

Montreal continues to produce quality data to help Member 

States monitor progress towards 2030.   

Monsieur le Président, distingués délégués, 

En matière de culture, le Canada et le Québec accordent une 

grande importance à la diversité des expressions culturelles 

Ŝǘ Ł ƭŀ /ƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ŘŜ нллр Ł ƭΩŝǊŜ du numérique. [ΩŀŎŎŝǎ Ł 

des contenus diversifiés en ligne joue un rôle central dans la 

constitution de sociétés démocratiques et inclusives. 

En terminant, ǎƻǳƭƛƎƴƻƴǎ ǉǳŜ ƭΩŀƴƴŞŜ нлнм ƳŀǊǉǳŜ le 

15e anni喙 dc l̀sźࣀ】Ėʆs ʆoŰĀtaƵ౶ dě l’چЕY帰Ġ䯰㠰

 


